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MINUTES FOR TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2021

The Board of Supervisors of the County of Tehama met in special session at 6:00
p.m. on Tuesday, November 9, 2021 with the following Board members present in
chambers: Supervisors Dennis Garton, William Moule, Candy Carlson and John Leach.
Supervisor Bob Williams was present via teleconference.

Chairman Dennis Garton presided. Present in chambers were Clerk of the Board
Jennifer Vise, Interim County Counsel Margaret Long, and Chief Administrator Williams
Goodwin.

6:00 PM CALL TO ORDER / PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chairman Garton.
PUBLIC COMMENT - None.

2. 2020 REDISTRICTING
a) PUBLIC HEARING - Conduct a Public Hearing to review draft maps in the 2020
Redistricting process.

Chairman Garton opened the public hearing.

Interim County Counsel Margaret Long reviewed the redistricting process and
displayed the current Supervisorial map with current population for each district. She
added we are well within the range of the 10% deviation.

Ms. Long stated there are two draft maps. The first is the Greenville Rancheria
annex. This was originally annexed in 2010 due to the Red Bluff City annexation and
there was a request to see what it would look like moving it back to District 2.

The second proposal is in the Richfield area. The Sacramento River is the district
boundary and we would be moving that to the railroad tracks. This would be moving
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Richfield from District 4 into District 5.

Discussion took place regarding the current Supervisorial boundaries and the two
proposals.

Chairman Garton stated there is not enough

Clerk & Recorder Jennifer Vise said considering the proposal in regards to the
Greenville Rancheria would split the city limits and divide the district into a lot of little
blocks. She added it can be done but she would prefer not to make the change.

Ms. Long said we can consider the move but the law favors keeping community
of interests together and that does include cities. She added it is the Board’s
pleasure but we like to keep the boundaries as concise as possible and not divide it
into a lot of locks.

Further discussion took place regarding the costs of drawing up new
Supervisorial districts.

Ms. Long further stated the law favors keeping it as close to the current
boundaries as possible.

Chairman Garton closed the Public Hearing.

d) Board discussion and direction to staff regarding next steps in the 2020
Redistricting process.

Ms. Long said the direction we are seeking for today is whether you would like to
see changes and this will be done through Board consensus.

The Board agreed to leave the boundaries as is with no changes and an
ordinance will be forthcoming.

6:28 P.M. There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was
adjourned.
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